News from the Black Isle Landscape Partnership working group 
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Happy New Year from the Black Isle Partnership. Over the last few weeks a number of volunteers have been working up proposals for our Landscape Partnership proposal and we are now almost ready to draft our first full plan. This email summarises where we’ve got to and provides a link to more detailed information. The proposals are very much work in progress and we expect them to be adjusted and refined as planning continues. As ever, we welcome contributions of all kinds, so comments or offers of help are very welcome. Just drop us an email.  

Working Groups

Most of the groups have now prepared a written proposal. Those that haven’t are on track to do so soon. Breaking down the very wide ranging possibilities of a landscape partnership into themes has allowed volunteers to concentrate on their own areas of expertise and to identify clear priorities. At the same time all the groups quickly became aware of the overlap between themes. One of our next tasks will be to mesh the theme proposals together and to ensure they amount to more than the sum of their parts.

The History and Archaeology group’s proposal is based on the idea that the Black Isle is neither isolated nor peripheral: it has always been a focal point for communications in the region. They propose that a coastal history approach to two contrasting time periods, both of which have been neglected. So the focus will be on medieval pilgrimage/religious life, and 20th century warfare.

The first of these will build on recent work by other projects and create a pan-Black Isle approach. It will bring together existing information and generate new survey information so that historic heritage can be better protected and understood. The second period is open to oral history and cultural memory approaches as well as written archives. Overall, theme will offer opportunities for both local people and visitors get more from the Black Isle’s historic heritage.

The Environment group has identified one main priority based on the Black Isle’s burns. That will consist of two strands, one dealing with environmental improvement and the other addressing community learning and awareness raising. The results will be improved water quality and habitat for fish and other wildlife in and around burns, and greater public interest and knowledge about the role of watercourses in the landscape. The project will begin in a pilot area and be expanded out to other parts of the Black Isle. It will involve farmers and other land managers, local communities and schools, and be integrated with existing grants for woodlands and agriculture.

The group also emphasise that the environment is a cross-cutting theme and they advise that environmental management should be integrated across the other themes. Climate change issues are particularly important and the Heritage Lottery Fund also wishes to see them addressed.

The Woodlands group report highlights the scale of forestry on the Black Isle and the threats it faces. It is an important resource with high value timber, biodiversity hot-spots, and diverse recreational opportunities. The group propose an initial project to improve the state of knowledge about all the woodlands of the area and then to devise an action plan for them. The second stage will improve management of the woods and increase community engagement with specific woodlands.  Overall, the proposals are intended to be the first step in a longer term process that will increase the level of community benefit obtained from the area’s woods and forests.

Work on Food is continuing with a focus on expanding village markets, working with health services on diet, expanding the area of orchards, and developing a Black Isle “menu” of local food products. There may also be an opportunity to establish a local food production and management course using Black Isle facilities and targeting a wider Highland learning audience.

The Arts group propose a project that engages local communities in celebrating the landscape heritage of the Black Isle. It will use the medium of sculpture to create a diverse range of installations that reflects each community’s character and also provides a network for visitors and residents to experience and enjoy. Current thinking is that one significant work should act as a landmark for the Black Isle and that a number of smaller community based works will link with it. The sculptures will be the basis for activities and events during their creation and also have a long-term lifespan.

The Marine and Coast group have discussed a wide range of issues and a high degree of uncertainty still exists about the most practicable action. We plan to give this area particular attention at the next stage. So far, the scope for tackling marine litter, coastal landscape improvements, wildlife watching and interpretation, and working with harbours and their user-groups are the most obvious priorities. We have also discussed community involvement in marine protected areas though at present this does not look likely to be a feasible area of work.

The Health group has developed lists of objectives and the resources needed to achieve them. It is still discussing specific activities that may be required. Health is an important consideration across all themes so we will look closely at how it should be integrated in the full plan.

The Paths and Routes group is still considering its report, and given the group’s expertise we’re confident that their report will be well informed and practicable. We’ll add it to the downloadable list (see below) when we receive it.

Full reports from the groups that have completed this stage are downloadable from our website library in the working group reports folder. Our apologies to the groups for any omissions in the very brief summaries above. 

The Black Isle Partnership has also set up a meeting to discuss progress and organisation with the key public agencies and some of the larger community bodies on the Black Isle. We will report back on the outcomes of that in due course. We have made two applications for funds to employ consultants to help us develop our ideas over the coming months and we expect to hear whether we’ve been successful by the end of the month. In both cases the work would not be limited to the possibility of getting HLF landscape partnership funding: we aim to have alternative routes for developing our key projects in case the HLF project does not materialise.    

In the meantime we will shortly begin to draft the first version of the full landscape partnership proposal for the Heritage Lottery Fund.

Thanks for your attention,

The BIP working group.  
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